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40 Days for Life/Worcester – Newsletter 7

We have come to the end of the Fall 2011 campaign and would like to thank you for all of your time and effort, prayer and sacrifice.  We could quote some impressive statistics to let you know how important your work was -- after all, during this campaign 508 mothers so far have had a change of heart.  Or since each and every life is precious, we could also choose to rejoice for just one life saved or one soul spared from the sin of abortion and thank you for that. But 40 Days for Life is a local campaign, and in our headline story this week, we decided to keep it local.
Meet Baby Deborah
We are delighted to introduce you to baby Deborah.  She represents the fruit of all your prayer and sacrifice, and we think this picture is worth a thousand words!
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Prayer volunteers were surprised and absolutely thrilled when baby Deborah’s mom stopped by the vigil this past week to thank everyone for what they were doing.  She told them that last fall, she had spoken with one of the sidewalk counselors in the parking lot next to the vigil on her way into Planned Parenthood.  She had intended to have an abortion, but once inside, decided she couldn’t go through with the procedure that her boyfriend was urging her to have.  Knowing there were people across the street who would support her decision, she went to Problem Pregnancy and got the encouragement and assistance she needed to have her beautiful daughter, now six months old.  She admitted that her road has been hard, but said she is very happy as she knows she made the right decision, and Deborah has brought great joy to her life.  

This proud mom gave each prayer volunteer the thank you card with Deborah’s photo on it that is pictured above.  If you were at the vigil that day, Deborah’s mom would have given you one of these cards.  You may not have been physically present at the vigil that day last fall when Deborah’s mom needed to hear a message of hope and compassion, but it was the combined prayer and sacrifice of all 40 Days for Life participants that, through the grace of God, helped change her heart and enabled this beautiful new life to come into the world.  Thank you!
More good news!
One morning this past week, Nancy spoke with two women when they got out of their car and headed toward Planned Parenthood.  Despite her offers of help, they continued into the facility.  The driver came right back out, got in her car and drove over to where Nancy was standing, and the two were able to continue their conversation.  The driver said she didn’t believe in abortion and that her friend really didn’t want to have the abortion.   Nancy posed the obvious question, “Then why are you two doing this?”  She suggested the woman call her friend and ask her to come back out.  The driver said she didn’t think she could do that, but thanked Nancy and the prayer volunteers for caring and left.  To everyone’s surprise, the friend came out of Planned Parenthood five minutes later.  The driver picked her up, gave Nancy a thumbs-up and a toot of the horn, and they drove away!
 
Opportunities Created through Prayer
In two other instances, through a series of circumstances that could only have been arranged by God, women who had appointments at Planned Parenthood ended up at Problem Pregnancy.  Prayer volunteers watched in amazement and continued praying that the women would have a change of heart. Indeed, two babies were saved for the day after their mothers spoke with a caring counselor and found out that abortion was not their only option.  One of the women made an appointment to return to Problem Pregnancy in a few days for an ultrasound.  When she and the baby’s father saw the ultrasound images of their child, they were very moved and told Problem Pregnancy counselors that they now want to keep their baby!  Please pray for this couple as they do not know if their families will be supportive.  The other young woman admitted to a counselor that she really didn’t want to have an abortion but was being pressured to abort by her mother.  She was understandably concerned that she wouldn’t be able to take care of her baby by herself, so the counselor assured her that plenty of assistance is available and urged her not to make a decision she’d regret.  Please keep this young woman in your prayers as well.
Let’s Fill the Sidewalks in the Spring
In the daily email that comes from the national campaign, something really caught our eye a couple of weeks ago.  It was a story from Calgary, Alberta in which it was mentioned, “the vigil is restricted in Calgary because of a court order. They can only stand across the street from the abortion center, and the number of people praying at any one time is limited.”  Isn’t that scary?  Canada seems to be ahead of us in terms of cultural decline, but we’re heading in the same direction.  As it is, we have to deal with a 35 foot “buffer zone” which curtails our right to free speech.  One of our regular vigilers recently faced a free speech issue in his hometown of Upton, and you can read about it in the following news stories: 

http://www.bostonherald.com/news/regional/view.bg?articleid=1376328
http://www.bostonherald.com/news/columnists/view.bg?articleid=1376547
Here in Worcester we haven’t been denied the right to peaceful assembly, and we don’t have any restrictions on the number of people we can have praying at one time, so there is no excuse for us not to fill the sidewalk with pray-ers during the Spring 2012 campaign! 
How Can You Help?
While this campaign has come to a close, the spring campaign starts in just three and a half months on February 22nd on Ash Wednesday.  We all need to use this time to continue to build our base.  Abortion will not go away until the culture changes.  This is where you talking about abortion comes in.  Please talk to your friends at church.  Talk to your friends at other churches.  Tell them about your experience at the vigil, tell them about the miracles that prayer has brought about and encourage them to join you in the spring.  To build this campaign each season, we need every person to pitch in and spread the word.  If each person can get just one more person to vigil, we will DOUBLE our coverage in the spring and, with God’s help, lead more women away from the self-destructive choices and quick fix solutions they are being offered by those who support a culture of death.
Is God calling you to help us reach out to more churches?  Is God calling you to get your group, be it a prayer group, social group, Bible study group, Knights of Columbus Council, or college pro-life group involved?  Is God calling you to help promote 40 Days for Life?  Please pray about this.
Financial Report

Thank you to all who made donations to the Fall 2011 campaign.  As we did in the spring, once all of the bills are paid, we will send out a financial statement detailing how your contributions were spent.

Until next time, may God bless you and may God bless all of our efforts to promote a culture of life. 
Sandra Kucharski, Communications Coordinator

